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Intraclub club pennant 
 ​Our Spring pennant has been run and won by the Wimbledon team of  Captain Ronan 
Naidoo Rob Widdowson, Liz Webb and Patrick Kerrison. Their opposition in the final were 
the Spanish team of Jacob Jamison, Lynden Ferguson and captain Di Aurik.  
      The final was a great contest with two tiebreakers one to the Spanish and the other one 
going to Wimbledon. Wimbledon took the deciding set 6-2. It was a fitting final played in the 
right spirit.  
       The Summer pennant will be starting early February if you are interested in playing or 
would like to know more about this Thursday evening competition you can contact David 
0419318534, Di 0417531360 
 

Club Championship dates 

Open to financial members of Legana Tennis Club only 
Interested in playing contact David 0419318534 or Di 0417531360 
 
           ​Veterans championships- February 18-19 2017 
 
        Club singles- March 25-26 2017 
 
        Club doubles- April 1-2   2017 
 



 

Over 35 social tennis day 
   This year Tennis Tas have given us the opportunity to host an over 35's social tennis day. 
This day to be held on Sunday 30th April 2017 is part of a monthly roster of over 35 social 
tennis days. Each month a different tennis club will host a day. The roster will alternate 
between the Northwest and Northern tennis clubs. 
      If you are interested in playing or would like to know more give Craig a call on 0447 501 
209 
 
 

Longford Tennis Club Open Doubles 
Mixed doubles- Sunday 5th March 
Mens  doubles- Sunday 26th March 
Each year we have held our own Open Mixed Doubles Longford Tennis Club have given us 
fantastic support it would be great if we could return the favour.  
      Their days are a round robin format. You can find your own partner or let them know you 
would like to play and they will try and find you a partner. 
  If you are interested contact Sue Anne Cornes from the Longford Tennis Club on 0419 712 
101 
 

Pierre Hugues Herbert 
Remember this name. He's our player in this years Australian Open 
As an incentive for tennis clubs to register their " Free Try Tennis Days" with Tennis 
Australia participating clubs are drawn a player from the main draw for their club to follow 
and support 
     I googled Pierre and he and Nicolas Mahut are the current men's doubles champions at 
Wimbledon and are the number two ranked doubles team in the world.  
If you would like to know more about this event copy the link below into your  search engine 
http://www.ausopen.com/en_AU/news/articles/2016-12-23/aussie_towns_score_worlds_top_players_at_australian_open_2017.
html 
 
 

Memberships 
Membership fees are now due. If for some reason you haven't paid as yet please contact  
Treasurer Di Aurik on 0417 531 360 
If you are a business owner we have corporate membership packages. Some of the 
advantages are family membership and use of the courts for your own corporate day. 
     St Michaels Association are one of our Corporate members and have been for several 
years 
St Michaels use the courts monthly for their students to have a hit. Teaching them to look 
after the courts and have a bit of fun along the way. 
     If you are interested in a corporate membership/ sponsorship you can go to sponsors/ 
partners on the club's website for more details or contact Jeff Walker 0409 298 687 
 



 

 
Social tennis 
Don't forget the ladies have a social hit from 10.00am on Mondays starting on the 9 January  
More details contact Ros Burr 0417 413 560 
 
Big Bash Tuesday evenings starting at 7.00 pm. This night is not gender or age specific as 
long as you can hold a good rally your welcome to come along and enjoy yourself. 
Interested contact Tony 0412 315 880 or Craig 0447 501 209 
 

Seasons Greetings 
On behalf of the committee and myself I would like to wish all of you a Safe and Merry 
Christmas  and  we look forward to seeing you in 2017 
 
Craig Boyce 
Club President 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 


